DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON MONDAY 24 APRIL 2017 AT 7.24 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Bond took the Chair.

Cllr Cox

Cllr Fellowes


Cllr Fox

Cllr Harris


Cllr Jones

Cllr Kiff


Cllr Osben

Cllr Palmer


Cllr Walker

Cllr Worster

There were no members of the public present.
1. 
Apologies: Cllrs Digby, Oxby and Partel
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Bond commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meetings held on 27 March 2017 for APPROVAL with one amendment as discussed. APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3. 
Matters for Discussion

There were no matters for discussion

4.  
Grants & Requests

Councillors voted by a show of hands to approve a donation towards the cost of providing hanging baskets in the town, despite Cllr Walker’s counter-proposal for a donation towards a BMX track.

Cllr Fellowes declared a pecuniary interest in the following resolution:

RESOLUTION to APPROVE a donation of £300 to support the work of Aldeburgh Summer Theatre was PROPOSED by Cllr Jones and SECONDED by Cllr Harris.

In favour
10

Against
0

Abstentions
1

CARRIED

The Disability Advice Service (East Suffolk) asked for financial support to help people in Aldeburgh. The Service dealt with 91 enquiries from townspeople last year, enabling them to claim a substantial amount of benefit income.

RESOLUTION to APPROVE a donation of £450 to Disability Advice Service (East Suffolk) to help support residents of Aldeburgh was PROPOSED by Cllr Jones and SECONDED by Cllr Kiff

In favour
11

Against
0

Abstentions
0

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
TA Hotels asked for permission to erect a gazebo on Moot Green to serve refreshments during a charity bike ride on May 15th organised by Ipswich Town Football Club. This item was APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY by a show of hands.

TA Hotels asked for permission to hold a Moules and Boules event outside the White Lion on July 22, involving a barbecue and bar. A collection will be taken on behalf of Aldeburgh United Charities and the Hotel Group had requested that someone from AUC was present to manage the donations made by the competing teams. Cllr Harris volunteered to undertake this responsibility. This was APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY by a show of hands.

The Town Clerk reported that Stage 5 of the Tour of Britain Cycle Race would finish in Aldeburgh on Friday September 8. The stage is being sponsored by SCDC and more details will follow after the national launch of the event. Cllrs Kiff and Worster volunteered to help with the Aldeburgh stage.

An application to support a mobile catering unit called Bubble and Squid was not supported by Councillors.

An application to convert a fisherman’s hut to sell locally-sourced shellfish was not supported by Councillors.

The Veteran Car Club of Great Britain asked for permission to use the Yacht Pond to hold an Egg Boat Race on Friday July 19th to coincide with a rally of 100-year old cars. APPROVED by a show of hands.

A Porsche owners’ club asked for permission to park 15 vehicles on Moot Green for a rally on May 1st. Cllr Harris will be in attendance on behalf of Aldeburgh United Charities. APPROVED by a show of hands.

The High Tide Festival asked for permission to erect a temporary festival square adjacent to the Moot Hall during the 2017 Festival in September. The plan would include fast-food outlets, music and a box office. Councillors were concerned that the festival’s food providers would be taking business away from establishments in the High Street and creating a problem with refuse. They also felt the plan used too much public space. Letters of objection to the proposal had been sent by Aldeburgh Business Association to SCDC. The present plan was not supported.  
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.17 pm.

